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COVID-19 Bulletin  

Reminder: Vaccinations for Staff and Physicians Returning 

from Leave 

All Horizon employees and physicians are eligible and 

should have received an invitation to attend a vaccination 

clinic to receive their first and second dose of a COVID-19 

vaccine. 

Invitations were sent to Horizon emails, therefore 

employees and physicians who have been out on leave 

may have missed this invitation.   

Employees and physicians who have returned to work from 

a leave and have not received their first or second dose of 

a COVID-19 vaccine, can book their appointment online 

through this link, or by calling 1-833-437-1424.   

 

GNB Allergy Risk Assessment Process 

In collaboration with allergy consultant Dr. Christopher 

Vaillancourt, Public Health New Brunswick has developed a 

process for suspect vaccine allergy reviews and testing during 

the current COVID-19 vaccine rollout. Patients with vaccine 

related allergy concerns that may impact their ability to get 

subsequent doses, can be referred to Dr. Vaillancourt through 

the usual physician referral process. The COVID-19 Vaccine 

Allergy Risk Assessment Form is then used to refer clients for 

vaccination clinics based on a risk assessment completed by 

Dr. Vaillancourt. 

Please note that health care providers who administer vaccines 

and/or provide clinical care for clients are required to complete 

and submit an adverse event following immunization (AEFIs) 

form for any adverse events. Both serious and non-serious 

AEFIs are sent to local Public Health offices. Serious events 

must be reported and submitted in writing within 1 

working day to the local Public Health Office and other events 

to the local Public Health office within 5 working days. The 

AEFI report form and information on reportable criteria can be 

found in the Immunization Program Guide (gnb.ca). 

To view the full process when referring patients to Dr. 

Villaincourt click here. 
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https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19/nb-vaccine.html
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/Communications/COVID-19%20Allergy%20Risk%20Assessment%20Form%20-%20Eng%20-%20July%2029,%202021.pdf
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/Communications/COVID-19%20Allergy%20Risk%20Assessment%20Form%20-%20Eng%20-%20July%2029,%202021.pdf
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/dam/gnb/Departments/h-s/pdf/en/CDC/Epidemiology/NBAEFIFormE.pdf
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/departments/ocmoh/for_healthprofessionals/cdc/NBImmunizationGuide.html
https://skyline.rha-rrs.ca/CorCov19/Communications/Bulletin%20158b%20-%20COVID-19%20-%20GNB%20Allergy%20Risk%20Assessment%20process%20-%20July%2029,%202021.pdf
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Vaccination update 

As of July 29, GNB is reporting that 567,632 (81.9%) New 

Brunswickers have received one dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, 

and 458,215 (66.1%) have received two doses.  

Horizon’s upcoming COVID-19 vaccination clinics, including 

walk-in availability, are listed here.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.horizonnb.ca%2Fhome%2Fpatients-and-visitors%2Fcoronavirus-(covid-19)%2Fcovid-19-vaccinations%2Fbook-a-covid-19-vaccine.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CShannon.MacLeod%40HorizonNB.ca%7C86b2e56008874d08d53b08d94d21e497%7Ce08b7eefb5014a679ed007e38bfccee7%7C0%7C0%7C637625630222748206%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=WQ6GJ6dZdnS2PIPJrLxbsKfWZ5BHg3lZM%2Bp4UlNQrt8%3D&reserved=0

